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2 CIVIC GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 1982 - STREET NAMES (AN67-2017) 
 
(a) SITE AT ARMITSTEAD HOUSE, MONIFIETH ROAD, DUNDEE 
A consultation was carried out between 29th May, 2017 and 16th June, 2017 for a new street name at 
the above site. 
 
The consultation correspondence was sent to ward councillors, city archivist, communities officer and 
the agents for the applicant. 
 
The initial proposal was to name the new street ‘Armitstead Court’ to keep links with the current site 
name but during the consultation period and reviewing of subsequent historical information where it 
was found that the previous name for the property was Panmure Villa, a revised name of Panmure Villa 
Gardens was put out to consultation and this was the name that was accepted by the majority. 
 
Committee is therefore asked to approve “Panmure Villa Gardens” as the new street name. 
  
 
(b) GLENCONNOR DRIVE 
In 1938 the local authority allocated a street name of Glenconner Drive to commemorate Lord 
Glenconner however, since 1940 the street nameplates and all properties off this street have used the 
spelling Glenconnor rather than Glenconner. 
 
As the formally approved name of the Street is Glenconner Drive it is proposed to amend the street 
name to the one currently used ie Glenconnor Drive. This will give this name a legal standing and will 
raise no issues with properties that are addressed off this street. 
 
This matter has been put to the ward councillors and city archivist for consultation. 
 
Committee is therefore asked to approve “Glenconnor Drive” as the new street name. 


